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In the name of God, the most Compassionate, the most Merciful
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presents its compliments to the Secretary-General of the United Nations and has the
honor to advise that the Government of the Islamic Republic of Iran has carefully studied
the Government of Kuwait's "Decree No. 317 year 2014 Concerning the Delimitation of
the Marine Areas Pertaining to the State of Kuwait and its amendment" published in Law
of the Sea Bulletin No.89, and would like to state that certain provisions of this Decree
are inconsistent with international law and, as such, the Islamic Republic of Iran reserves
its rights, as well as the rights of its nationals, in that regard.

The Islamic Republic of Iran believes that the State of Kuwait, by this Decree, has
claimed an extended area for its Exclusive Economic Zone and Continental Shelf in a
manner totally inconsistent with the relevant provisions of customary international law of

e B EE—
) i




622 Third Ave New York, NY 10017 www.Iran-UN.org Tel:+1(212)687-2020 Fax:+1(212)867-7086 E-mail: iran@un.int

the status governing the waters situated between the two countries; and the provisions of
customary international law of the sea regarding the delimitation of Exclusive Economic

Zone and Continental Shelf.




